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22 May 2020 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

As you know the Government announced its plans to open schools to more children from 1 

June.  I have been working closely with the Local Authority to plan for this and ensure it is 
done in the safest way possible for children, staff and parents. 

 
Head Teachers in Gateshead schools have agreed that in order to open school to increased 
numbers of children safely, that the initial date suggested by the government of 1 June is 

too early.  Instead, we have agreed a date of 8 June, at the earliest. The reasons behind 
this difficult decision are: 
 
• It is generally agreed that Gateshead has one of the highest transmission and infection 

rates in the country for COVID19. We are, therefore, cautious about bringing large 

numbers of people together in a confined space for a number of hours. Although this 

position may be improving, the situation remains fragile. 

• Schools have not had sufficient time to complete and consult on robust risk 

assessments.  

• The Government has yet to confirm progress on their five tests, which is a key condition 

they set for schools to bring more children into school. This is not expected until  29 May 

which is too late for an opening of 1 June.  

• The scientific evidence is not yet conclusive regarding child to child and child to adult 

Coronavirus transmission. This is a significant issue when working with younger children 

where social distancing becomes impractical and unrealistic. If asymptomatic children 

are capable of spreading the virus the impact on families and communities could be 

severe. https://www.rcpch.ac.uk/resources/covid-19-research-evidence-summaries  

 

I will continue to work with the Local Authority, write risk assessments and plan alongside 

the staff for the wider opening of the school.  The introduction of more children into school 

will be gradual and not all the named year groups will return at the same time.   

 

Once plans are finalised, I will contact you to share arrangements and procedures which we 

have put in place.  Information will be with you later next week.  The decision whether to 

send your child into school will be yours and I will respect any decision you make.   

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

In the meantime, school will continue to open each day to provide childcare for vulnerable 

children and the children of key workers.   

 

I would like to thank you for all the support and positive comments over the past few 

weeks.  They are very much appreciated by both myself and the staff. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
 

Vanessa Carr 

Head Teacher  

 
 


